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WILLIAM AND MARY lAW SCHOOL ASSOCIATION -- ANNUAL MEErING 

The Annual Meeting of the William and Mary Law School Association will be held on 
Saturday, May 5, 1962, at 10:30 A.M. in Bryan Lounge, followed by luncheon at 1 P.M. 
at the Williamsburg Lodge. The President, Arthur B. Hanson, urges each member to 
attend. One of the items of business to be considered at the meeting will be a 
proposed amendment to the By-Laws which will change the date of the Annual Meeting 
to the first Saturday in May, preserving the authority of the Board of Directors 
to change it. Formal notices will be mailed to each member of the Association 
prior to the meeting date, together with an attached reservation request for the 
luncheon. Please return., the request to James P. vJhyte, Jr., Treasurer, College 
of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Virginia. 

ALUMNI ACTIVITIES 

John L. Apostolou (B.C.L. 1957) has been appointed Assistant Commonwealth's 
Attorney for Roanoke, Virginia. 

C. Harper Anderson (B.C .L. 1942), Lecturer in the Law School, has become a member 
of the firm of Carneal, Smith & Anderson, Williamsburg, Virginia . 

REMINDER: 1962 Association dues are now payable. If you have not yet paid, send 
your check to Professor James P. Whyte, Treasurer. If you graduated less than five 
years ago, send $).00, otherwise $5.00. Your support is appreciated. 

FACULTY ACTIVITIES 

As a member of the Virginia State Chamber ' s Tax Study Committee, PIofessor AtkesOD 
accompanied the Chamber's President, Clem D. Johnston, in the personal presentation 
of the Report to Governor Harrison on March 15, 1962 . This report will serve as 
background for the Governor's Tax Study Committee authorized by the 1962 General 
Assembly. 

Professors Arthur W. Phelps and James P. Whyte attended a meeting of the Virginia 
Trial Lawyers Association in Charlottesville on February 18th . 

As one of the advisers to the Committee of the Virginia Bar News, Professor Phelps 
met with the Committee on March 29th in Charlottesville to discuss the question of 
the appOintment of a new editor and other matters relating to this publication. 

A revision of COHENIS DIVORCE AND ALIMONY IN VIRGINIA AND WEST VIRGINIA by Profes­
sor Phelps is in the hands of the publisher and will be published at an early date. 
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It is expected that an appendix will be included with forms drafted by an attorney 
practicing in both states. 

Dr. William F. Swindler is co-author, With Dr. A. Hughlett Mason of Arlington, of 
an article on the Mason-Dixon line which has been accepted for publication by 
American Heritage magazine. 

IAW LmRARY 

Several hundred volumes, primarily session laws and state reports which have long 
been out of print, have recently been added to the law library collection. 'They 
were acquired on an exchange arrangement with the Library of Congress. Negotia­
tions are currently in progress with law libraries in various parts of the country 
with reference to exchange of duplicate materials. 

PHI ALPHA DELTA 

The semi-annual initiation-installation banquet of the George Wythe Chapter will 
be held at the Williamsburg Lodge on May 5, 1962. This date coincides with the 
Annual Meeting date of the William and Mary Law School Association and it is 
hoped that those attending the annual meeting Will also plan to attend the banquet. 
For reservations write Kendall Lipscomb, Marshall-Wythe School of Law. 

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM FOR HONOR LAW STUDENTS 

The Chief Counsel's Office of the Internal Revenue Service will conduct its 
first summer employment program for honor law students this year, with only fifteen 
to be selected throughout the country. Rexford R. Cherryman, currently in the 
Master of Law and Taxation program and Editor of the 1962 Law Review has been 
selected by the Chief Counsel as one of the fifteen participants . 

STUDENT ACTIVITIES 

The American Law Student Association held its annual regional convention in 
Washington, D. C., March 23-25, 1962, composed of law schools from the Third , 
Fourth and Eleventh Judicial Circuits. The Marshall-Wythe School of Law was rep­
resented by Owen Knopping, and Edmund Walton. Mr. Knopping was last year's Deputy­
Vice-Justice of the Fourth Circuit, a position to which he was elected in the 
Regional Conference of 1961. The purpose of the convention was to collect i deas 
from representative law schools so that each law school may have a more effici-
ent Student Bar Association and a better insight into the study of law. 

Of particular interest is the recent initiation of a IIBetter Speakers Club." 
Patterned after the well-known Toastmasters Club, its aim is to 1ive those law 
students who wish to develop their poise and skill in oral presentation an 
opportunity to speak extemporaneously on any subject. The interest shown thus 
far indicates that the club is off to an excellent beginning. All law students 
are invited to attend the meetings which are held at 9:00 o'clock each Friday 
morning . 

At the suggestion of Dr. Joseph M. Cormack, the newly organized publicity com­
mittee of the Student Bar Association is exploring the possibility of publishing 
a series of short articles concerning the current activities of some of our alumni 
including a brief bi ographical sketch of each for the Alumni Gazette. It is hoped 
that such plans can be formulated for presentation to the irJilliam and Mary Law 
School Association at its annual meeting on May 5, 1962. 
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The following students have been notified that they passed the December, 1961 
Virginia State Bar Examination: Rexford R. Cherryman, Abigail Furst Dunning, 
Sebastian Gaeta, Jr., David A. Hendler, W. Kendall Kipscomb, Jr., and, Shannon 
T. Mason, Jr. 

Rexford Cherryman and John Donaldson will represent the William and Mary Law 
Review at the National Law Review Conference which is being held this year at 
Notre Dame University, April 6th and 7th. 

The Southern Law Review Conference will be held in Williamsburg on April 14th 
and 15th, with the William and Mary Law Review acting as host. Approximately 
seventy-five delegates and law professors from law schools in the southeastern 
United states Will be in attendance. The banquet speaker will be E. Barrett 
Prettyman, Jr., author of DEATH AND THE SUPREME COURI'. 

The WILLIAM AND MARY lAW REVIEW, Vol. 3, No.2 (1962) is scheduled for release 
this summer. The editorial staff consists of: Rexford Cherryrnan, Editor, and 
John Donaldson, Emeric Fischer, Allan Harbert, W. Kendall Lipscomb, Associate 
Editors. 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

If you change your address please let the Office of the Dean know. His secre­
tary will notify the proper parties and correct the records. 
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